
Reflections from the President   by Doug Thiel

The Grosse Ile Nature and Land Conservancy has had 
another extremely busy year. We will once again review 
our various activities and the status of our various proj-
ects at our annual meeting on November 10, 2012. All of 
you are cordially invited. Please see additional informa-
tion on the annual meeting elsewhere in this newsletter.  
I have a few miscellaneous items I wanted to cover in 
this communication where individuals can take action 
and have a positive impact on our community: 
     
    • �As I travel around the island, it is very disturbing to 

see the amount of litter present. There are numerous 
homeowners who border open space parcels and 
township-owned land who, with little effort, could 
help keep these areas litter free. If more residents 
would pick up litter in front of, and in the areas around their homes, this 
would make a major improvement in the appearance of our community.  

    
    • �Over the past five years we have lost thousands of trees to the Emerald 

Ash Borer on the island. As a homeowner, please consider replacing some 
of these trees with native tree species that will thrive on Grosse Ile. Con-
sult the GINLC website, on the Stewardship page, for suitable native tree 
species choices. Gorham and Sons, Schoedels and Westcroft Gardens are 
local nurseries that maintain native tree species stock and fall is an ideal 
time to plant, with good deals on trees as nurseries move out their remain-
ing stock. This effort will help to keep Grosse Ile green, provide habitat for 
wildlife and will help to moderate temperature extremes.

    • �While many homeowners have good intentions, they are slowly killing their 
trees by improperly mulching them. The following is an excellent reference 
on proper tree mulching techniques: 
http://www.bissettnursery.com/Education/Downloads/mulching_techniques.pdf

    • ��To help eliminate the invasive Phragmites growing in drainage ditches on 
your property and to assist in the overall effort in southeastern Michigan to 
reduce the damage these plants cause, please visit:

      http://www.nohlc.org/uploads/6/6/4/1/6641558/phragmites_doc_final.pdf

Our website also has a great deal of information on this subject. Look on the 
Stewardship webpage.

Volunteer your time and energy on one or more of our 
many projects and activities outlined in this, and previ-
ous newsletters. If you have an interest in a particular 
area, please contact a member of the GINLC Board 
and they can help direct you to the right person.  

Get outside and enjoy the beautiful fall season!  I hope 
to see all of you at our November annual meeting
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Kids Discovery:  

OWL PROWL
Centennial Farm

Friday, November 2
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(734) 624-7993

WINTER BIRDS
10 AM 

Saturday, December 1
Westcroft Gardens
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Centennial Farm

PRESENTATION:
Julie Stoneman

Executive Director
Heart of the Lakes

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed citizens can change the world; indeed, it’s the only thing that ever has.” 
—Margaret Mead
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Josh Shah’s Eagle 
Scout Project
Eagle Scout candidate Josh Shah  
approached the Conservancy this spring 
asking for assistance in completing his  
project of identifying the locations of the 
largest specimens of trees native to Grosse 
Ile. His project was the idea of Yi-Chia 
Schmaeman. Josh located the largest speci-
mens of various trees and developed a 
brochure that lists the trees, with a brief 
description and GPS location of each. These 
brochures are available at the Township Hall 
and through the Conservancy. In the field, 
the trees are identified with a metal pole to 
which a laminated summary sheet is at-
tached which describes the features of the 
trees and their various uses by wildlife and 
man.

This project was completed under the guid-
ance of Pamela Frucci, with technical and 
financial support from the Conservancy and 
the help of other scouts from Josh’s troop. 
This is an excellent educational tool for  
residents who would like to learn about the 
various tree species on Grosse Ile.  

In June, the Conservancy was 
approached by Jack  
Adams, who lives on Grosse 
and is a member of Boy Scout 
Troop 1659 in Riverview. He 
was interested in pursuing 
an Eagle Scout project and 
wondered if there were any 
possible projects that the Con-
servancy had available.

The timing was perfect, as we 
were ready to work on the next 
phase of the Thorofare Canal 
Property Improvement Project 
which involved the rehabilita-
tion of the shoreline bordering 
the Thorofare Canal. 

Our summer newsletter reviewed Phase I of the project.  
The shoreline was strewn with concrete pieces, cinder 
blocks, broken bricks and other man-made debris. The 
vegetation along the shoreline was a mass of poison ivy 
and other unattractive plants. After visiting the site with 
Jack and reviewing the scope of the project, he was very 
excited about working on it. He reviewed the project with 
his troop leaders and was given the necessary approval 

Delray Students Visit  
by Karen Skrocki

On August 6, GINLC hosted 35 students and teachers at 
the Gibraltar Bay Unit of the International Wildlife Refuge. 
They ranged  from 3rd graders to high school students 
and spent the time participating in nature studies. A tour 
was given by naturalist Natalie Ray and learning stations 
were set up by Grosse Ile Animal Control Officer Julie 
Cortis, Jamie Lanier of the Fish and Wildlife Service (wa-
ter pollution game) and nature photos by Karen Skrocki.

Many thanks to GINLC members and the Grosse Ile Ro-
tary who provided support and assistance. It was a great 
morning for all.    

Photo by Karen Skrocki

Next Phase Of Thorofare Canal Property  
Improvement Project Completed   by Doug Thiel

to proceed.

Jack drew up a detailed 
plan after consulting with 
Lisa Appel (a Natural-
ist who consults with 
GINLC), who developed 
the overall site improve-
ment plan. The plan was 
approved by GINLC and 
the work was completed 
during August, Septem-
ber and October. The 
man-made debris was 
replaced with natural 
rock, and a variety of na-
tive species were planted 
along the shoreline in a 

mulched bed.  A key feature of the improved shoreline 
is a wildlife ramp to allow movement by various animal 
species from the water onto the land. Most of the shore-
line along the canal in this area is lined with break walls 
which inhibits the movement of wildlife. The completed 
project has resulted in a much more aesthetically pleas-
ing and wildlife friendly shoreline.

The Conservancy salutes Jack on a project well done!  

The improved shoreline along Thorofare Canal was the Eagle Scout project of Jack Adams.
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A big THANKS goes out to Manfred Egerer, Liz 
Hugel, Fred Pepper, Dennis O’Brien and Art 
Payette. Also a big thanks to Jerry Hugel, Liz’s 
father, who  helped apply the first coat on the 
shed when he visited from New York earlier in 
July. 

Clean-up at the Gibraltar 
Bay Unit of the IWR and 
Airport Nature Area 

July 21 was the clean-up date for the GBU. Board 
members were joined by volunteers for the project. 

Everyone split up, with some spending their time 
putting the second coat of paint on the shed that 
had been provided by the US Fish and Wildlife 
group. It is anticipated, hopefully, that further paint-
ing will not be required for a minimum of 5 - 8 
years. A great job was done, even though the 
tedious job of painting the grooves had to be done 
using a brush.

Others spent their time with heavy brush trimmers 
clearing the path down to the observation deck sit-
uated at the marsh pond located on the West side 
of the roadway about midway between the parking 
lot and the old seaplane base. Later joined by the 
painters, the clearing made it possible to again see 
the pond from the deck.

Dennis O’Brien painting the shed.

Liz Hugel leading the way to 
clearing the observation deck.

Job well done (l to r):  Art Payette, 
Manfred Egerer and Fred Pepper

Somehow, as hot as it was that day, there was 
still energy to clear out the growth in front of two 
benches located on the East side of the road and 
overlooking Gibraltar Bay and a portion of the  
lotus beds (see before and after pictures below). The benches 
were used frequently during the following month 
when visitors came from all over Southeast Michi-
gan to see and photograph the American Lotus.

BEFORE

AFTER
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Friday, November 2 @ 7:00 pm:  Owl Prowl -  Join us for a short indoor  
presentation and owl pellet dissection, followed by a walk to call and listen for 
resident owls.  Whooooo will we find???  Registration Required 
Location:  Grosse Ile Centennial Farm, 25797 Third St, Grosse Ile  
*Dress for the weather, we will be outside much of the time 

Saturday, December 1 @ 10:00 am: Winter Birds of Westcroft - The  
characteristics and landscaping of Michigan’s oldest locally-owned family farm 
offer the perfect habitat for these “snowbirds.” Come see who’s spending the 
winter with us!  Bring binoculars if you have them. 
Location: Westcroft Gardens, 21803 West River Rd, Grosse Ile 

Grosse Ile Nature and Land Conservancy  
Fall 2012  

Schedule of Events 

Sunday, October 14 @ 1:00 pm:  Why Fall is Cool - Come see and learn what 
the plants and animals are doing in autumn to prepare for the winter, and 
what it is that brings about these changes. Share some cider and donuts with us 
to celebrate! 
Location: Gibraltar Bay Unit of the Detroit International Wildlife Refuge on East 
River Rd, 1/2 mile south of Groh Rd on Grosse Ile 

For more information 
or to register for a program 

contact Natalie Ray at 734-624-7993 
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Membership donations received 10/ 1/2011- 9/30/2012

BASF Corporation
Grosse Ile Garden Club
Grosse Ile Bridge Co.
LifeLong Family Dentistry 
Meyer Family Foundation 
Ralph’s Lawn Equipment
Sav-On Drugs
 
Marvin & Elaine Aho
Gail Albin
Edward & Judith Allard
Rev. Edward & Marcia Aller
Josephine & John Altstetter
Margaret Bailey
Clinton Bair 
Ronald & Cynthia Baird
Egidio Basso
Dianne Batch
Drs. John & Marilyn Belamaric
Jim & Patti Bennett
Joseph Berkey
Aaron Bickel
Adam & Joyce Bickel
Lola Boyd
Ron Brausch & Pat Selby
Bonnie Bricker
Jennifer & Scott Brown
Kathleen Campbell & Robert Summers 
Nancy Clark
Deedie & Bill Clauss
John & Nancy Colina
James & Marjory Conley
Joseph & Janet Connors
Dr. Tom & Pam Costantino
Rose & James Cowan
Doug & Julie Cryderman
Joe & Maria Daly
Connie deBeausset
Kirk Diegel
Bob & Linda Dombrowski
Charles & Beverly Dornbusch
Suzanne Bagozzi & Dennis Dudus
Manfred Egerer & Elizabeth Hugel
Sylvia Elm
Jane Emmerich
Shaun & Krista Ewbank
Susan Filkins
Janice Finazzo
Jack & Pam Frucci
Jay Frucci
James & Phillis Gandol
Walt & Phyllis Geist
Chris Gierczak
Paul Gloor
Dr.’s Greg Goyert & Marcie Treadwell
Jo-Anne Gronlund
S.K. & Heidi Harb

Kevin & Margaret Harris
Rob & Susie Harrison
Dr. Brian & Katie Hartwell
Don & Mildred Hartwell
Carolyn Haskins
Ingo & Margarete Hasserodt
Sally Hawk
Jagdish & Rekha Hodarkar
Patricia Hodson
Lester Hoelzle
James & Barbara Holbeck
David Howell
Ed & Hannelore Hughes
Mary Hunter
Emily & Jim Jackson
John Jackson
Randy Jacob
Neil & Mary Johnson
Blair and Gordon Jones
Joan Jones
Larry & Eva Kaleel 
Peter Kantz
Ted & Nancy Karmazin
Bella Kirksey
Kurt & Kristen Kobiljak
Art & Clare Koester
Carl & Carol Krohn
Tony & Jeanne Krukowski
Ray & Sue Kwiecien
Carol and Larry Lantz
Robert & Sarah Lawrence
Barbara Leeper & Frank LeFeuvre
Gary Longton
Patricia Lukasik
Bruce & Dorene Markwardt
Philip McComish
Tom & Charlotte McDonnell
Blair & Dr. Kay McGowan
Myra McInerney
Ray & Courtney McNeill
Eric & Jean Michael
Douglas & Janine Milkins
Eric & Paige Miller
Louis & Anita Miller
Ronald & Gayle Mitchell
Dr. Frank & Deborah Mitek
Wendy & Michael Moco
David & Carol Morse
William Morse
Donald Morton
Brian Mullkoft
Victoria Murphy
Dennis & Pat O’Brien
Mathew & Elizabeth O’Donnell
Peter & Mary Ann Owens
Dominic & Liz Palazzolo
James & Diane Parker

James & Elaine Parker
Arthur & Doreene Payette
Fred Pepper
Peter & Linda Percich
Mike & Linda Perry
Amanda & Phil Phillips 
Mary & Ed Phillips
Dr. Leonard & Loraine Pickering
Kathy Plumer
Bob & Karen Ranka
Erik & Carey Ranka
Barbara Rateick
Ken Ray
Natalie Ray
Ken Renaud
John & Nancy Repp
Peter & Anne-Marie Rock
Gregory Roginski
Don & Shirley Roskopf
Jon & Lori Rumley
John & Mary Sanok
Armando & Barbara Sardanopoli
Ann Schiebner
Ron & Yi-Chia Schmaeman
A. John Schweickart
Carol Senkbil
Ajay Shah
Mike & Kathy Shields
Joseph & Catherine Sikora
Al & Karen Skrocki
Richard & Marie Snyder
Bradley & Kathleen Stahlman
Clyde & Ilene Starks
Dr. James & Bernadette Stewart
Lynda Strain
Katherine Strain-Benton
Joan & Chuck Strickler
Joe & Lena Susin
William & Doris Swasey
Barbara & Ralph Thayer
Doug & Cari Thiel
Ken Tilp
Larry & Kelly Toporek
Y.C. Trivedi
Dr. Earl & Vicki Uday
Roberta Urbani & John Leon
Ted VanOs
Timothy Vellmure
Jack & Jo Wood
Tom & Doreen Woodward
Scott & Wendy Wright
Ador & Collie Yan
Doug Yardley
Keith & Lois Zook
Tom & Ann Zucchet
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Doug Thiel, President
Pat Selby, Vice-President 

Ken Tilp, Treasurer 
Victoria Murphy, Secretary 

Aaron Bickel 
Paul Gloor 

Jo-Anne Gronlund 
Ingo Hasserodt

Eric Michael
Dennis O’Brien 

Fred Pepper
Greg Roginski

Courtney Solenberger-McNeill
Karen Skrocki 

Keith Zook

Grosse Ile Nature and  
Land Conservancy

P.O. Box 12
Grosse Ile,  MI  48138

734.552.8950
www.ginlc.org

Board of Directors

To join the Grosse Ile  
Nature & Land Conservancy

call Greg Roginski 
734.676.6554

To make a donation or to sign 
up for a work party, 

call Ken Tilp: 734.675.7633

Non-Profit Organization
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The Grosse Ile Nature and Land Conservancy will be holding their annual meeting on Sat-
urday, November 10, from 10 -12:00 noon at the Centennial Farm Community Building.  
“Conservancy” members will be reviewing progress on a wide variety of projects that were 
undertaken during the year and their plans for next year. Julie Stoneman, Executive Direc-
tor of the Heart of the Lakes will be the guest speaker. The Heart of the Lakes is a statewide 
organization that works with local and regional conservancies like the Grosse Ile Nature and 
Land Conservancy to help protect ecologically valuable property across the State of Michi-
gan. A complimentary continental breakfast will be available. All citizens of Grosse Ile are 
cordially invited. This is your chance to learn about the various projects and activities that 
the “Conservancy” is working on to improve the quality of life on Grosse Ile.
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